
 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (GATEFORD PRIMARY SCHOOL 
AREA, WORKSOP) (PROHIBITION OF WAITING AND NO STOPPING ON 
ENTRANCE CLEARWAY) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2024 (1302) 

 
 

Statement of Reasons  

 
Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 

highway services in Nottinghamshire. Concerns were raised regarding a new school (Gateford 

Primary School) opening near to Gatekeeper Way and Harlequin Drive in Worksop. This 

school will attract a lot of vehicles during school pick-up/drop-off times.  

To address this issue and keep the area safe for pupils at the school, parking restrictions have 

been introduced near to the school and its entrances. These include ‘No Waiting At Any Time’ 

restrictions (Double Yellow Lines) around some of the junctions, School Keep Clear Markings 

(No Stopping Mon-Fri 8am-4.30pm) near to the pedestrian entrance, and a Single Yellow Line 

(No Waiting on Mon-Fri 8am-4.30pm) to protect the car park entrance. The extents of these 

restrictions can be seen on drawing number H/MW/4244/01.   

 


